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  THACS - Tewin Horticulture Arts & Crafts Society 

Creation of new village societies 

Are you thinking about starting a new Tewin village club or society? If so, then would 
you like some help to launch your new venture? 

Although THACS is being mothballed, it still has funds and a wide variety of assets at its 
disposal. The ultimate use of these funds and assets has yet to be determined but, if the 
society is eventually closed down, they will need to be disposed of responsibly.  

I believe that the most appropriate approach would be to make some of these funds and 
assets available to any new Tewin village society that might be able to continue some of 
the work of THACS, by fostering interest and participation in any aspect of local 
horticulture, arts and crafts.   

THACS has provided a focus for people with a wide range of hobbies, such as: -  

• flower arranging 

• cultivation of potted plants 

• growing flowers, fruit and vegetables 

• painting  

• calligraphy 

• creative writing 

• pottery 

• handicrafts 

• photography  

• home baking and making of preserves. 

Now that the society is no longer fully operational, that focus has gone!   

If you enjoy any of these hobbies and would like to develop your skills in the company of 
like-minded people here in Tewin, then please consider starting a new society or club 
for that purpose. It’s not a hard as you might think, especially with the help we can 
provide. The opportunity is open and the adventure awaits you. 

If you are interested and would like to know more, please contact Ray Keppler (01438 
717545, thacs.chair@gmail.com) or Malcolm Allen (01438 798749, 
allendmw@outlook.com).  

Ray Keppler, THACS Chairman  
  
 


